
CHAPTER REPORT 2002-03 
 

1. Introduction 
 

 The Southeast Asia chapter of the Academy of International Business (AIBSEAR) has been 

focusing on expanding its membership drive. However, the Bali bombing last October and 

the recent Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS) put on hold many of the planned 

membership drive and conference activities. 

 

2. Summary of Meetings Held: Last Two Years 

 

 AIBSEAR Chapter Meeting 2002 

The original AIBSEAR Conference was originally scheduled for the early part of July, 

which clashed with the AIB Annual Conference, June 28 to July 1, 2002. Subsequently, the 

dates were changed to July 18-20, 2002. The theme of the conference is WTO and Global 

Competition: A New Era for International Business. Lingnan University, Hong Kong and the 

Shanghai University of Finance and Economics co-organized this conference. A total of 142 

participants attended with 86 papers presented during four concurrent sessions, there were 

also two special panel organized along the themes of WTO and Trade, and Higher Education 

in China. The list of representing countries include Australia, Canada, China, Denmark, 

Finland, Germany, Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, Indonesia, Japan, Korea, 

Malaysia, New Zealand, Sweden, Taiwan, Thailand, United Arab Emirates, United Kingdom, 

and United States. The conference venue was the Tong Mao Hotel in Putong, Shanghai, one 

of the host hotels for the 2002 APEC Meeting held in Shanghai. The conference proceedings 

was published electronically in the form of a compact disk with the ISBN No. 962-8134-05-

1. 

 

 AIBSEAR Chapter Meeting 2003 

The 2003 AIB Southeast Asia Regional Conference with the theme: Regional Cooperation, 

Strategic Alliances and World Business, was originally planned for July 17-19, 2003 in 

Penang, Malaysia. Due the bombing in Bali and the fear of travel in neighbouring countries, 

the conference site was relocated to Macau for August 4-7, 2003.  

With the outbreak of SARS in March, the interest of travel to this part of the world declined 

drastically. Without a clear outlook of when the epidemic would ease, the conference 

secretariat decided to cancel the conference with much regret.  

 

3. Plan for Future Meetings 

 

 AIBSEAR Chapter Meeting 2004 

With the SARS outbreak seemingly being controlled, we are cautiously exploring for 

sponsorship for the 2004 Regional Conference. However, the confidence for attracting 

delegates from outside of the region remains unclear. The alternative would be to offer a 

smaller number of Workshops/Seminars along very specific themes to bring together 

interested parties from within the region. We intend to conduct a survey of members in the 

region to identify interests for topics and locations.  

 

 


